Oregon State University Retirement Association

Meeting Minutes – Friday, January 19, 2007

Members present:  Mike Rainbolt, Kathy Heath, David Eiseman, Gary Tiedeman, Bill Brennan, Kathy Meddaugh, Bobbye Koeper, Glenn Klein, Ken Krane, Shelly Houghtaling and Nancy Evans

President Ken Krane called the meeting to order at 10:00am.  He welcomed Barb Stuber, Curt McCann, and Bill Smart as prospective Board members.  As they were introduced, they told something about their interests and activities.

The minutes were read and corrections noted for the December 15, 2006, meeting.  The corrected minutes will be sent electronically to the Board. 

Treasurer’s report:  OSURA Account balance is $5,692.65



        OSURA Foundation Account balance is $10,600.43

Committee reports:

Scholarship committee – Bill Brennan reported that the brochure and application information was distributed campus-wide.  Also it is on the web.  The information has been corrected to indicate the recipient would be an undergraduate student.

Member Services committee – Gary Tiedeman confirmed that the program, “Privacy and Security in the Computer Age,” was cancelled because of the bad weather on January 17.  It has been rescheduled for Wed, March 14.

Nominating Committee – David Eiseman reported that the committee is working to fill 3 vacancies as well as the position on the board formerly held by Gerry DeMoss.   Jo Anne Trow has accepted and the day’s guests are potential candidates. 

Old Business

OSURA Talent Show:  Gary Tiedeman reported that the Majestic Theater has been reserved for April 15; a Sunday evening performance is planned.  Local talent will perform in the first act and the featured performer will be the second act.  The committee of Gary, Kathy Meddaugh, and Gale Hazel are starting to contact potential participants.  The title for the event is yet to be decided.  It will be emphasized in the program and advertising that the event is a fundraiser for a scholarship to an OSU student.

Board vacancy:  It was moved and seconded that Barb Stuber be elected to fill the current vacancy on the Board.  All approved and Barb was thanked for her willingness to serve.  

New Business 

Program planning:  Kathy Heath reported that the before game meal and women’s basketball game with UCLA are planned for Sat. Feb 3, 5:30pm.  A room at the LaSells Stewart Center has been reserved and the food will be catered.  The cost is $5/person and reservations are due January 30.  The Healthy Aging Program in cooperation with Samaritan Health Services is planned for April 25.  Plans are being made for OSURA members and guests to attend the March 23rd  OSU gymnastics meet with Cal State Fullerton. Ken checked into a tour of the OSU digital music lab with Mike Coolen as well as a tour of the Radiation Center.  The Board thought there would be interest in both facilities even though a limited number could participate.  It was discussed that an email “blast” to the membership should be sent out to cover all of the upcoming events and activities.    

Budget:  Recently the Board received an email from Luanne Lawrence regarding possible future budget restrictions that may or may not impact OSURA and the funds received from the University.  Discussion followed regarding how the results of a 20% or 10% deduction would affect the activities of OSURA.  Perhaps only one $1,000 scholarship, instead of two, would be awarded in the spring.  Kathy Meddaugh and Shelley Houghtaling will prepare a budget summary covering the past year’s expenses.  

Volunteer activities:  OSU Career Fair is February 20 & 21.  Bobbye Koeper had only 6 spots still open.  She is sure all the spots will be filled in time.  There had been a request from the Montessori School to publicize the need for new board members.  The OSURA Board confirmed that only OSU associated activities would be announced by mailings or emails to the membership.

Announcements and Miscellaneous:  A reminder that the annual meeting is May 9th.  

Also, Board members were encouraged to look at the OSURA website because it needs to be kept current and updated as needed with the newsletter and minutes.  Send any suggestions to Ken Krane. Ken had the opportunity to meet with a reporter from Kiplinger’s.  The reporter wanted to do a story about Corvallis being a prime location for retirees.  Perhaps there will be a cover story about OSURA and ALL.

The next meeting will be February 16, 2007, 10am, President’s Conference Room.  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am.  

Respectfully submitted by,

Nancy Evans, Secretary

